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   As we reach the midpoint of our 25th anniversary year, 
I invite you to join us in great gratitude for all that the 
Lord has been doing through the Institute’s mission during 
these grace-filled years.  For one who was here “from the 
beginning,” it is difficult to grasp that we have reached this 
milestone!  
   One highlight of the anniversary year thus far has been 
the symposium which we co-hosted with St. Vincent De 
Paul Regional Seminary at the end of March.  We were 
honored to have Archbishop Jorge Patrón Wong from 
the Congregation of the Clergy as our main speaker.  The 
symposium focused on a landmark document on priestly 
formation which the Congregation published a few years 
ago.  
   While we move rapidly toward our 2019 summer 
programs, we continue to engage in a strategic planning 
process.  The process, which began last fall, will continue 

through this year.  Coming in the midst of this historic year, 
we are taking a look at where we’ve come from and where 
the Lord will be leading us in the next few years.  
   We look forward to our main anniversary celebration to be 
held July 12-13 in Omaha.  The celebration begins on Friday 
evening with Evening Prayer and Eucharistic Adoration, 
continues with presentations on Saturday morning and 
concludes with Mass and a banquet on Saturday evening.  
We hope to welcome many friends and, especially, many 
alumni to this great event.
   As usual, this spring edition of our newsletter features 
our annual report.  The many pages of names serve as a 
testimony to the broad, deep and ongoing support of many 
individuals and organizations.  We want to express our 
heartfelt gratitude to all who so faithfully join with us in our 
important mission for the life of the Church.  God bless you 
all!

From the  
Executive Director:

Dear Friends, 

Sincerely in the Lord, 

Fr. Richard Gabuzda,
Executive Director of IPF

Bishops Advisory Council
His Eminence Daniel Cardinal DiNardo 

Archbishop of Galveston-Houston
His Eminence Sean Cardinal O’Malley, OFM Cap 

Archbishop of Boston
Most Rev. Samuel J. Aquila 

Archbishop of Denver
Most Rev. Gregory M. Aymond 

Archbishop of New Orleans
Most Rev. Robert J. Carlson 

Archbishop of Saint Louis
Most Rev. Charles J. Chaput, OFM Cap 

Archbishop of Philadelphia
Most Rev. Paul S. Coakley 
Archbishop of Oklahoma City

Most Rev. Andrew H. Cozzens 
Auxiliary Bishop of Saint Paul/Minneapolis

Most Rev. Felipe J. Estevez 
Bishop of Saint Augustine

Most Rev. José H. Gomez 
Archbishop of Los Angeles

Most Rev. Robert D. Gruss 
Bishop of Rapid City

Most Rev. Joseph G. Hanefeldt 
Bishop of Grand Island

Most Rev. Joseph E. Kurtz 
Archbishop of Louisville

Most Rev. George J. Lucas 
Archbishop of Omaha

Most Rev. Kevin C. Rhoades 
Bishop of Fort Wayne-South Bend

Most Rev. David L. Ricken 
Bishop of Green Bay

Most Rev. Allen H. Vigneron 
Archbishop of Detroit

Feel like you haven’t 
heard from IPF in a 

while?

Make sure to check the 
spam and promotions 
folders in your email, 

and tell your email 
provider to allow 

communications from  
ipf@creighton.edu.

Pictured left:  Bishop Hanefedlt prepares 
the monstrance before Adoration at the 

Symposium on the Ratio Fundementalis.

Pictured right: The priest participants at the 
Ratio Symposium enjoy the sunshine in Florida
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Donor Spotlight
An unusual introduction to the IPF mission has led to a treasured and  

long-standing relationship with Dr. David and Mary Anne Hoover.

   “It was a normal day in my dental 
office that July.  Little did I realize that 
I would be given an opportunity to be 
a part of history!  The caller said there 
was a priest with a toothache who had 
just arrived in Omaha.  I found out that 
the priest was a Father John Horn, SJ, 
from Pennsylvania. And later I found 
out that his mission was not to convert 
the heathens in this far away land, but 
his mission, along with Father Richard 
Gabuzda and Kathy Kanavy, was to 
establish an institute or training facility 
to train seminarians!  That was 25 years 
ago.”
   With these words, Dr. David Hoover 
of Omaha, described his introduction 
to the Institute for Priestly Formation.  
And the rest, as they say, is history!  Dr. 
Hoover and his wife Mary Anne quickly 
became among IPF’s most dedicated 
and enthusiastic supporters and have 
remained so over these many years.
   David, originally from Hunter, 
Oklahoma, and Mary Anne, originally 

from South Bend, Indiana, met at 
Creighton University where David was 
in dental school and Mary Anne was 
an undergraduate.  David practiced 
dentistry in Omaha until January 2018.  
During that time, he served for 14 years 
as a part time member of the faculty at 
the Creighton Dental school. They have 
been blessed with 7 children and 16 
grandchildren.  David describes Mary 
Anne as “the real rock of our family, 
making our children what they are 
today.”  
   The Hoover’s were among the 
first members of IPF’s Mission 
Advancement Council.  As Council 
members they helped initiate and grow 
our annual Celebration of Priesthood 
dinner.  This yearly event has brought 
many new friends to know and support 
the Institute’s mission.  Mary Anne has 
served as a “Spiritual Mom” from the 
inception of that program.  Reflecting 
on this important prayerful support to 
the seminarian program, Mary Anne 

said, “To be a Spiritual Mom to a 
seminarian each year is both exciting 
and surprising especially when meeting 
for the first time at Friends Night after 
praying for each other all summer.”   
   David describes their association with 
the IPF mission as “a life-changing 
experience . . .There is no question that 
we are better people because of what we 
have learned from IPF.”  
   They attribute the success of IPF to 
the strength of the staff: “Dedicated, 
hard-working people who have the 
mission as their foremost objective!”  
   Mary Anne and David sum up their 
experience of IPF and its mission this 
way: “IPF is the only institute of its 
kind in the world! Its effect is not only 
local but international.  We are indeed 
fortunate to have it located in our 
community.”  And we are fortunate to 
have David and Mary Anne as good 
friends and dedicated supporters of the 
IPF mission!

Now 7 Priests of St. Joseph
Fr. Jorge Garcia and Fr. Josh Brown (seen in the picture to the left) entered 
formation to become IPF Priests of Saint Joseph when they began the first 
year of candidacy this spring.  Fr. Rob Cadrecha is in his second year of 
candidacy and anticipates first profession of vows this summer. Fr. Andy 
Gehringer and Fr. Nicholas Cachia each made initial consecration in the 
summer of 2018, and they continue serving in their respective assignments 
as an active pastor and a seminary formator respectively.

IPF Priests of Saint Joseph

   The weekend of March 24th, 2019, 
the members of the IPF Priests of Saint 
Joseph gathered at Nazareth House for 
a time of prayer and fraternity.  Since 
Archbishop Lucas, Archbishop of 
Omaha, approved the canonical statues 
of the IPF Priests of Saint Joseph in 
October 2015, the association now 
includes seven members in varying 
stages of formation or consecration.  
Fr. Rich Gabuzda and Fr. Jim Rafferty 
are internal members serving full-time 
in the mission of IPF.  Both have been 
incardinated into the Archdiocese 
of Omaha in view of this lifelong 
commitment. The other five members 
are external and in various stages of 
formation (described above).  God has 
blessed us richly!
   As IPF marks this 25th anniversary 
year, the IPF Priests of Saint Joseph 
will provide for the ongoing presence 
of the IPF mission for many years to 
come.  While many generous and faith-
filled priests assist with IPF programs 
throughout the year, some have 

recognized a “call within a 
call” as diocesan priests to 
dedicate themselves to the 
spiritual formation of their 
fellow diocesan priests.  By 
their professions of the 
vows of poverty, chastity, 
and obedience, as well as 
a vow of lifelong service 
to the interior lives of 
diocesan priests, the 
IPF Priests of Saint Joseph not only 
animate the work of IPF programs, 
but they also bring the charism of 
spiritual accompaniment into the local 
presbyterate where they serve. 

Pictured above: Fr. James Rafferty reflects in his 
homily on the role of the IPF Priests of St. Joseph 

in the mission of the Church.

Pictured below, from left to right: Fr. Nicholas 
Cachia, Fr. Rob Cadrecha, Fr. James Rafferty, Fr. 

Jorge Garcia, Fr. Josh Brown, Fr. Richard Gabuzda  
(not pictured, Fr. Andy Gehringer)

Recognizing “A Call Within A Call” to serve fellow 
diocesan priests in their spiritual formation
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Blessings
Received between January 1, 2018 and December 31, 2018

IPF regrets any errors or omissions.  If you notice an error, please contact the Institute at 402-280-3905 or email ipf@creighton.edu

St. John Vianney Society
$25,000+

Anonymous (2)
Archdiocese of Denver
Archdiocese of Omaha
Gerald and Suzanne Ganse
Ambassador Robert and Holly
     Kimmitt
Knights of Columbus
Michael and Suzie Lawler
Richard and Mary Pat McCormick
Louis and Rosemary Oberndorf

Founders
$10,000-$24,999

Archdiocese of Washington
James and Mary Czyz
Dr. Stephen and Sharon Doran
Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Judy Harvey
Lorene Jewell
Maschka Family Foundation
Dan and Sheryl Moran
Nikolaus Family Foundation
Rev. James Schwertley
Serra International Foundation
Jim and Margie Timmerman
Very Rev. Mark Toups
Tom and Jane Werner
Allyn Wiebelhaus

Companions
$5,000-$9,999

Anonymous
Archdiocese of Newark
Chris and Peggy Berens
Diocese of Grand Rapids

Duane and Frances Dowd
Rev. Msgr. John Esseff
Rev. Msgr. Edmund Griesedieck
Elaine Hussman
Angela Martin
Rev. Msgr. Gerard McCarren
John and Carol Mullen
Rev. James Rafferty
Society for the Propagation of the
     Faith
Talitha Cumi Foundation, Inc.
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert

Sponsors
$1,500-$4,999

Anonymous
Archbishop Samuel Aquila
Archdiocese of Detroit
Archdiocese of New Orleans
Archdiocese of Vancouver, Canada
Jim and Sabina Armshaw
Anna Falcon Arthurs
Rev. John Bauer
Catholic Youth Expeditions
Richard and Nancy Celio
Rev. Msgr. John Cippel
Deacon Michael and Valerie
     Conzett
Corpus Christi Catholic Church
Jack and Judith Cozzens
Dr. Paul and Becky Diekmann
His Eminence Daniel Cardinal
     DiNardo
Diocese of Austin
Diocese of Erie
Diocese of Grand Island
Diocese of Kamloops
Diocese of Orlando

Diocese of Rapid City
Diocese of Winona-Rochester
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap
Larry and Karen Dwyer
John and Debra Erhart
Deacon Terry and Karen Ficenec
Barbara Fitzgerald
Dr. Ted and Colleen Franco
Scott and Michelle Fries
Rev. Andrew Gehringer
Patrick and Beth Gorup
Russell Jean Gray Jr.
Dave and Heidi Harvey
Tom Heenan
Scott and Cindy Heider
John and Jacque Herdzina
Rev. Jim Himmelsbach
Dr. David and Mary Anne Hoover
Rev. Norman Hunke
Rev. Mark Ivany
Mike and Beth Jareske
Kathy Kanavy
Jonathan Keating
James Kineen
Rev. Keith Laskowski
Linda Legband
Michael and Mary Leighton
John and Carol Maginn
Edward and Joan McCarthy
Douglas McDermott
Greg and Theresa McDermott
Rev. John McHale
Kevin Mitchell
Rev. Walter Oxley
Mary Ann Pavich
Dr. Richard Pitner
P. Thomas and Anne Pogge
Queen of Peace Catholic
     Community
Robertson Family Foundation
Dr. David and Dr. Liz Sambol
Matthew Simmons
St. Peter Catholic Church
Robert and Mary Stuart
Dr. Thomas Hejkal, PC
David and Wendy Treinen
Joe and Jeanne Vlock
Very Rev. Joseph Waters
Herman and Ellen Weist
Ryan Welch
Donald and Angie Wells
Rev. Brian Welter
Dr. Perry Williams

Benefactors
$500-$1,499

Access Bank
Anonymous (3)
Deacon Chuck and Susan Adams
Dr. Joshua Anderson
Mary Joy Anderson
Vince and Linda Antonelli
Archdiocese of Los Angeles
Archdiocese of Louisville
Archdiocese of Milwaukee
Archdiocese of Oklahoma City
Kevin and Christine Armshaw
John and Cara Ayers
James and Pat Bausch
Rev. Gregory Baxter
Dr. Timothy and Barbara Baxter
Barb Bené
Mary Anne Blossom
Jay and Luci Bolding
Rev. Steven Borello
Kathleen Brennan
Rev. Michael Burbeck
Dr. Jerold and Marilyn Buresh
Kim and Mary Ann Cafferty
Rev. Jeremy Canna
Tom Carney
Catholic Mutual Group
Dr. Thomas and Cheryl Cavel
Dr. Christopher and Chrissy Celio
Brooke Choquette
Patrick and Mary Corrigan
Bishop Andrew Cozzens
Creative Professional’s Advantage Inc.
Rev. Michael Daly
Rev. Lawrence D’Anjou
Garret and Anna Dendinger
James and Lori Dennell
Diocese of Allentown
Diocese of Fairbanks
Diocese of Springfield
Diocese of Venice in Florida
Katy Dornbos
Anna Drvol
Dan and Dr. Denise Drvol
Rev. Ted Dudzinski
Joyce Duffy
Dr. Joseph and Jeanene Dugan
Norman Dusseault
Dvorak Law Group, LLC
Rev. Stephen Eickhoff
Dr. Paul and Bernadette Esposito
George and Sherrie Esseff
Rev. Joseph Evinger
Ron and Corene Faltin

Rev. Brian Feller
Andrea Fillaus
Dr. John and Mary Fitzpatrick
Mark and Stacey Floersch
Rev. Eugene Florea
Deborah Fortina
Fraternity of Priests
Dr. Thomas and Stella Gabuzda
Dr. Myles and Theresa Gart
Gary and Kathy Gates
John Gilsdorf and Jan 
     Duffy-Gilsdorf
Robert and Lisa Goldsmith
Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt
Bruce and Marlene Haney
Janet Haney
Rev. Dennis Hanneman
Rev. Christopher Hartshorn
Hawk Family Foundation
Rita Higgins
Dr. David and Mary Hilger
Rev. Msgr. David Hoefler
Rev. Paul Hoesing
Holy Infancy Church
Stephen and Heather Hruby
Sean Hughes
Immaculate Conception Catholic
     Church
Howard Irish
E. C. and Sue Jackson
Peg Jeffrey
Maureen Johnson
Robert and Bette Kathol
Rev. Joseph Kelly
Donna Killoughey - Bird
Wendell and Sabrina Klein
Kathleen Knight
Knights of Columbus Council #1793
Knights of Columbus Council #7889
Knights of Columbus Council #10894
Knights of Columbus Council #12086
Knights of Columbus Council #14077
Knights of Columbus Nebraska
     Jurisdication
Dr. Steven and Debra Koop
Craig and Tonya Korkow
Le Roy and Marilyn Kozeny
Dr. Anthony and Karla Kramer
Rev. Jeremy Kucera
Lester and Dee Kush
Matt and Peg Lathrop
Les and Phyllis Lawless
Rev. Marc Lenneman
Jodi Loecker
Deacon Dennis and Kathy Lovell
Archbishop George Lucas
Deacon Steve and Angie Luna
Rev. Kenneth Malley
Michael and Nancy McCarthy
Dr. James and Ann McGill
Mary Jean McManus
Rev. Msgr. Thomas Melvin

Mark Meuer
Tim and Donna Milner
Dr. Vincent Miscia
Missionaries of the Word Inc.
Mary Mitch
Jennifer Moser
Susan Moylan
Dennis and Ellin Murphy
Kenneth and Judy Nanfito
Ray and Patty Neppl
Rev. Msgr. Robert Nienaber
Bishop John Noonan
Joseph and Joan Norman
Jerry and Jennifer O’Doherty
Rev. Ivan Olmo
Tim and Sally O’Neill
Rev. Msgr. Robert Panke
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik
Terry and Jill Petersen
Dr. Sheryl Pitner
Rev. Kerry Prendiville
Rev. Joseph Previte
Michael and Susie Price
Queen of Peace Church
Rev. Jonathan Raia
Rev. Christopher Redcay
Deanie Reis
Deacon Jim and Kathy Ricketts
Emily Ridder
Dr. Gerald Ries
Kent and Karen Riesberg
Rev. Charles Ritter
Marilyn Roche
Mary Roques
Charlotte Rosemeier
Rev. Nicholas Rouch
Kathleen Rowen
Rev. John Rozembajgier
Tom and Kathryn Russell
Saint Benedict Parish of Yankton
     County
Michael Schilmoeller
Jeff and Amy Schmid
Dr. Joseph and Louise Scott
Betty Shrier
Alice Simmel
Rev. Msgr. Dennis Skonseng
St. Mary Our Lady of Peace
Rev. James Steffes
James and Joan Taphorn
The Xerox Foundation
Dan Thiele
Sam and Joan Thompson
Frederic and Jane Topor
Rev. Jorge Torres
True Measure Wealth Management, Inc.
Roman and Vera Uhing
Denis Walsh
William and Kelley Warner
Daniel and Michelle Wiederin
Rev. Jeremy Wind
Patrick and Theresa Wingen

Jim Wingender
Katie Winkler
Rev. Scott Woods
Ronald and Regina Worthington
Jay and Carrie Wortmann

Patrons
$100-$499

Kay Abrahamsen
Dr. Stephen and Jennifer Ackerman
James and Pamela Acuff
Rev. Brian Alford
Bill and Margaret Altman
Amazon Smile Foundation
James and Callista Ambrose
Karen Amstuz
John and Diane Anderson
Paul and Kathy Andreasen
Rosemary Andrews
Annunciation Church
Anonymous (3)
Archdiocese of Portland, OR
Rev. James Arwady
Scott and Sarah Aurit
Sharyl Baca
George and Joan Baca
Doug and Sue Barrett
Rev. Matthew Barzare
Timothy and Paula Bastian
Honorable Peter and Kaye Bataillon
Edward and Ann Batchelder
Rev. Renato Bautista
Timothy and Elizabeth Beattie
Dr. Richard and Michaela Belatti
Matt and Sylvia Belford
Margaret Benak
David and Maris Bentley
David and Carol Beringer
Rev. Mark Bernhard
Rev. Msgr. Joseph Betschart
Fred and Denise Bierma
Rev. James Bilot
Rev. Scott Birchall
Gordon and Diann Bird
Jeff and Cindy Bishop
Dr. Michael and Patricia Bittles
Kathleen Blake
Marilyn Blauert
Rev. David Bline
Rev. Msgr. Paul Bochicchio
Deacon Mark and Janice Boeding
Rev. William Bond
Rev. Craig Borchard
Rev. Derek Borek
James Bosanek and Dr. Shannon
     Kennedy
Rev. Alan Bower
Dr. Patrick and Mimi Bowman
Rev. Robert Boxie III
Dr. Michael and Jan Brannen
Donald and Annmarie Brennan

“The priesthood 
is the love of 
the heart of 

Jesus.” 
- Saint John 

Vianney
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Holy Trinity Roman Catholic
     Newman
Rev. John Honiotes
Norris and Carol Hoover
Fred and Karen Horlander
Troy and Lisa Hottovy
Dr. Robert and Theresa Howell
Robert and Judy Huber
Gerald and Ann Hug
Institute of the Apostolic Oblates
Loretta Ivany
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.
Lucille Jaixen
Raymond and Diane Janiak
Richard Janousek
Bruce and Jolene Jefferies
Jill Fink
Nancy Johnson
Gazelle Johnson
Lorraine Jones
Rev. Walter Jong-A-Kiem
John and Felicia Kaiser
Margaret Kaminski
Rev. William Karg
Deacon Duane and Eileen Karmazin
Jessi Kary, A.O.
William Keating
Robert and Priscilla Keck
David and Marilyn Keller
Aaron Keller
Adam Keller
Ronald and Vicki Keller
Kathleen Kelley
John and Paula Kelly
Mary Kennedy
Thomas and Danielle Kenny
Leroy and Linda Kerkman
Rev. Jason Kern
Timothy Kerr
Rev. Joe Kim
Rev. James King
Rev. Chad King
Ward and Kathleen Kinney
William and Kathy Kizer
Mathew and Mary Klier
Knights of Columbus Assembly #595
Knights of Columbus Assembly #0605
Knights of Columbus Assembly #3486

Knights of Columbus Assembly #3606
Knights of Columbus Assembly #3640
Knights of Columbus Council #596
Knights of Columbus Council #602
Knights of Columbus Council #938
Knights of Columbus Council #1717
Knights of Columbus Council #1739
Knights of Columbus Council #1794
Knights of Columbus Council #1861
Knights of Columbus Council #1966
Knights of Columbus Council #2023
Knights of Columbus Council #2272
Knights of Columbus Council #2411
Knights of Columbus Council #2716
Knights of Columbus Council #4979
Knights of Columbus Council #5383
Knights of Columbus Council #5455
Knights of Columbus Council #7034
Knights of Columbus Council #7550
Knights of Columbus Council #7714
Knights of Columbus Council #7966
Knights of Columbus Council #8469
Knights of Columbus Council #9264
Knights of Columbus Council #10184
Knights of Columbus Council #10913
Knights of Columbus Council #10965
Knights of Columbus Council #11001
Knights of Columbus Council #11302
Knights of Columbus Council #13080
Knights of Columbus Council #14206
Knights of Columbus Council #14423
Knights of Columbus Council #14685
Knights of Columbus Council #15407
Rev. Keith Koehl
Dr. Ed and Sandy Kolb
Mike and Molly Koley
Jean Korff
Kara Kraemer
Ron and Jan Kramer
Marcel and Sheila Kramer
Dr. Ralph and Carol Kramper
Dr. Harold Kreski
Rod and Marilyn Kruse
Rick and Pam Kucirek
Daniel and Nancy Kuhl
Doris Kuhl
John and Deb Kukula
Harry and Jane Kurtenbach

Archbishop Joseph Kurtz
Dr. Shun and Dr. Laura Kwong
Lisa Lacrosse-Janousek
Paul and Tina LaFave
Joseph and Barbara Lamoureux
Marie Lane
Rev. Timothy Lange
Ted and Nancy Langenfeld
Dr. Paul and Louise Latzko
Sean Lavell
Joan Lawlor
Ken and Charlene Lawson
Trudy Lazure
Robert Lesenyie
Bishop John LeVoir
Roxie Lewis
Mary Lickteig
Rev. Msgr. Dick Liddy
William and Lesa Lindsay
Robert and Kathleen Lodes
Kyle Loecker
Jerry and Barb Lundgren
Charles Lynch
Gretchen Mack
Paul Maginn
Kent and Lisa Maguire
James Mahoney
Dr. Patrick and Anne Mahoney
Rev. Charles Mangano
Nicholas and Carolyn Manhart
Jessica Manske
Bishop John Manz
Beth Marcello
Marist Sisters
Dr. Julie Masters
Donald Matulek Jr.
John and Bobbi Matyja
Dr. Marty and Rosie Matz
Richard and Alison Mauro
Ronald and Adella Mausbach
Mary Maxwell
Jeffrey Mazzone
Lynne McCabe
Rev. Kilian McCaffrey
Judith McCarren
Rev. Matthew McCarthy
Barry McCullough
Hon. Craig and Cathy McDermott

Dr. Edward and Beth McGill
Jack McGraw
Rev. John McGuirk
Mary McKeon
Mark McNamara
Jim and Nancy McNulty
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros
Barbara Melser
Ramon and Jenny Mendez
Jesus Carlo Merino
Carol Meyer
Steve and Joyce Meyers
John and Anna Louise Micek
Rev. Edward Michelini
Michaela Miller
Jordan Miller
Sarah Minarick
John Minton
Jo Anne Mirabelli
Peter and Renilda Mishek
Donna Moga
Dr. Jerome and Susan Moga
Michael and Sue Mooney
Matt and Traci Moore
David and Mary Ann Mucia
Dick and Marilyn Muller
Brian and Jamie Mundt
Duncan and Ruth Murray
Rev. Jadyn Nelson
Mike and Kim Nelson
Elaine Nice
Dolores Niebrugge
Deacon Rick and Vicki Niedergeses
Rev. Oliver Nilo
Rev. Martin Nocchi
Rev. Brian Noel
Rev. Mark Nolte
Joan Noneman
Rev. James Novotny
Sarah O’Brien
Eileen O’Brien
Joseph and Kathryn O’Connor
Patrick and Julie O’Doherty
John and Ann O’Donnell
Rev. Patrick O’Kane
Dr. Thomas and Joan O’Keefe
Rev. Kizito Okhuoya
Dr. Gregory and Lourdes O’Leary

Culture, Contemplation, and Seminary Formation is a collection of 
essays inviting seminary theologians to think more deeply about and, 
perhaps, even to reconceive the way in which they understand the 
intellectual formation of seminarians and the way that intellectual 
formation relates to the other dimensions of priestly formation. 

$13.95 For Seminary 
Theologians

Steve and Sherry Brownrigg
Patricia Buckel
John and Karen Bulman
Rev. David Burgard
Deacon Tom and Mary Beth
     Burton
Patrick and Jean Butler
Mary Bystrom
Rev. Nicholas Cachia
Rev. Gregg Caggianelli
Louis and Frances Callegari
Robert and Rose Campney
Mark and Lynne Capoun
Beth Carlson
Jim and Karol Carroll
Rev. Nicholas Cavallari
William and Jane Cheese
Christ Prince of Peace Church
Daniel and Rosanne Chrystal
Chubb Charitable Foundation
Church of St. Peter

Church of St. Stephen
Rev. Keith Chylinski
David and Cathy Ciaccio
Susan Clark
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey
Joseph and Geneva Columbus
Daniel and Angie Connelly
Deacon Dennis and Joan Connor
Tim and Francie Conrad
Rev. Damien Cook
Scott and Lisa Cooney
Dave and Kelli Coover
Cosgrave Company
Ed and Eileen Cotty
Bob Cronin
Edward and Jean Crouchley
Kelly Crozier
Richard Cunningham
Deacon John and Barb Dagerman
Thomas and Patricia Dahir
Markus and Francesca Dammerman

Lucretia Danielson
Rev. Connor Danstrom
Jim and Linda Daskiewicz
Rev. Rafael Davila MM
Steven and Patricia Davis
Deacon Michael and Joan Davis
Rev. Eugenio de la Rama
Scott and Virginia DeBates
Rev. Don DeGrood
Dr. Peter and Loreta DeMarco
Bishop William Dendinger
Keith and Teri Deras
Louis and Kathy D’Ercole
Dan and Corinne Dineen
William and Parsla Dineen
Diocese of San Angelo
Rev. Jeffrey Dobbs
Mike and Sue Dobel
John and Chris Dockery
Rev. Thomas Dodge
David Dolezal
Charles Dondlinger
Rev. B. Thomas Donovan
Mae Doty
Rev. Christopher Downey
Rev. Adam Droll
Patricia Dudziak
Rev. David Duffeck
Dr. Michael and Mary Dulac
Dr. Michael Dunn
Nancy Dvorak
Dr. Allen and Carol Dvorak
Mary Anne Dworak
Ken and Barb Dworak
Mark and Julie Dwyer
Marlyn and Mary Eckerson
Dee Eichler
Rev. Jeff Eirvin
Rev. Ryan Elder
Leon and Sue Eller
Don Erftmier
David and Donna Erker
Kirk and Elaine Estee
Rita Evans
Rev. Glenn Evers
Woody Falgoust
John and Joan Fangman
Duane and Jane Fenner
Rev. Robert Ferris
Rev. Luke Ferris
Lou and Donna Finocchiaro
Dr. Robert and Karen Fitzgibbons
Dr. Tim and Therese Fitzgibbons
Timothy and Ann Fleming
Patricia Fleming
Rev. Dan Folwaczny
Susanna Fraley
Rev. Francis Frankovich
Dave and Diane Fucinaro
Rev. Thomas Galarneault
Edmund Galas
Rev. William Ganci
Rev. Joseph Jude Gannon

Jeff and Donna Garrett
Ronald and Deegee Gartlan
Louis and Carole Gasper
Dr. Edward and Jeanne Gatz
Thomas Gendron
Bronson and Mary Lou Gerken
Dr. James Gerner
Rev. Kenneth Gill
Vincent Gillmore
Shirlee Goaley
Bishop Raymond Goedert DD
Rev. Seth Gogolin
Jeffery and Cathy Gokie
Dr. Jack Gordon
Michael and Sue Gorman
Douglass and Barbara Goss
Mary Graham
Rev. David Graham
Matthew Graves
Shelly Gray
Lloyd and Barb Gray
John and Doreen Griffith
Rev. Kenneth Gross
Nathan Gruber
Peter and Julie Guile
Rev. Jerome Guld
Bob and Theresa Gunia
Rev. William Gurnee III
Deacon Omar and Miriam
     Gutierrez
Mark and Joan Guyol
Dr. Scott and Kimberly Hahn
James and Linda Haiar
Kathleen Hanley
William and Eugenia Harden
Gregory Harr
Larry and Susan Harr
Bishop Bernard Harrington
Britt and Patricia Harris
Rev. Scott Harter
Rev. Ben Hasse
David and Ann Hawk
Nancy Hazo
Thomas and Joan Heafey
John Heenan
Matthew and Suzanne Heffron
Bill and Mary Katherine Helget
Ron and Carol Henn
Rev. Jeivi Hercules
Anthony Hergott
Roger and Rita Hermsen
Virginia Higgins
Dr. Thomas and Sue Hilgers
Matthew Hoesing
Duane Hoesing
Rev. Steven Hoffman
John and Susan Hohman
James and Sandra Hollenbeck
Rev. Mark Hollis
Jo Holloway
Rev. Craig Holway
Holy Redeemer Church

Deacon James Keating’s book Abiding in Christ: 
Staying with God in a Busy World is a how-to-pray 
resource. This book helps readers to find a quiet 
space wherein they can be present to God and offers 
suggestions of how they can be more open to God’s 
movement within them. 

Newest IPF 
Publications

Order these publications online 
at www.ipfpublications.org

$5.00
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On March 16, 2019, over 275 people 
gathered at Christ the King Church 
in Omaha, Nebraska, for IPF’s annual 
Lenten Morning of Reflection.  
Beginning with Mass at 8:15 a.m., 
the half-day retreat encouraged those 
in attendance to spend time in prayer 
and in relationship with God.  Fr. 
Rafferty gave the main presentation 
of the morning, entitled, “For God 
so Loved the World.”  Kathy Kanavy 
followed with a brief presentation 
where she made several suggestions for 
the subsequent prayer period.  There 
was time set aside for refreshments 
(provided by IPF volunteers) and 
socializing.  After time for adoration 
and prayer, all returned to the 
parish center, where those who felt 
comfortable doing so were encouraged 
to share the graces they had received 
from their prayer time.  The day 
ended around noon with a few final 
announcements and a blessing.  Fr. 
Rafferty’s talk can be found on the IPF 
website.  The image used as the focal 
point for the morning was “Christ 
Carrying the Cross” by Titian.

Lenten 
Morning of 
Reflection

Mary Ward
Kevin Weber
Michael Wehr
Rosemary Weide
Rev. Thomas Weisbecker
Dan and Beth Wells
Charles and Marie Werp
Paul and Peggy Weston
Richard and Virginia Weston
Renee Wickes
Dennis and Claudia Wier
Hughes and Margie Wilcox
Bernard and Rose Wilson
Rev. Thomas Wilson
Janet Wintle
Steve and Sherry Wittrock
Patrick and Silvia Wolff
Janet Wolken
Rev. Thomas Woodhouse
Christopher Wuenscher
Austin and Melissa Zach
Rob and Katie Zimmerman
Donna Zroka

Donors
Up to $100

Brian and Theresa Abbott
Lisa Addeo
Sarah Alves
Shirley Andrews
Anonymous (3)
Christine Arnold
Carl and Lois Aumen
Donald and Dolores Bach
Cathy Badura
Alissa Bailey
Carol Bari
Pattye and Abram Barley
Michelle Barnette
Robert and Terese Bartak
Levi and Ann Bauer
William and Linda Bayer
Luke and Robin Bearth
Anne and Madeleine Begley
Rick and Kaye Bellino
Glenn and Marian Bendon
Duane and Janice Berreth
Christene Beyrer
Cecelia Birckhead
Mark and Phyllis Bishoff
Rev. Francis Bitterman
Phyllis Boone
Mary Boone
Dan and Lauren Bopp
Angelina Bottorff
Linda Boyer
Stephen and Jill Brayfield
Ron Brew
Mary Brinkman
David and Jynell Brockhaus
Robert and Dorothy
     Broghammer

Lloyd and Betty Brooks
Clarence and Janet Brunnert
Mary Bukowski
Tom and Jody Byam
Rita Bystrek
Ron and Shelley Cacka
Michael and Rogene Calvet
Jerry and Mary Camp
Rev. Eugenio Cardenas MSpS
Dean and Annette Carpenter
Archie and Beverly Carpenter
Rev. Curtis Carro
Kay Chelberg
Church of St. Jerome
Bill and Luisa Claus
Shawn and Julie Cleary
David and Melissa Clements
Rev. Msgr. William Collins
Barry and Athena Combs
Timothy Connor
Brian and Dianne
     Countryman
Merlin and Jacqueline Craig
Florence Crain
Marilyn Crane
Jane Croker
Colleen Cruise
Joyce Current
Peter Davids
Matthew and Margaret Decker
Christopher Demers
Thomas and Laura Denion
Scott Denion
Autumn Derouin
Sue DeVetter
Rev. Gerard Dewan
Linda DiLeo
Diocese of Harrisburg
Adriana Domino
Judy Doran
John and Cheryl Dorman
Susan Dougherty
Schuyler Dougherty
Joseph Dunbar
John and Lucy Dupont
Rev. Franklin Dvorak
Gus and Carol Dworak
Georgia Ebel
Barb Ernst
Bob and Mary Ann Evans
Paul Favara
Maya Fayad
James Fennell Jr.
Leonides and Maria Teresita
     Fernando
Anita Finger
Susan Fisher
Daniel Fitzgerald
Jane Flood
Rev. Gerard Francik
Lawrence Fredrick
Daniel and Dorothy Fritsch
Fritzi Fry

Dee Gaeta
Philip Ganci
Ruth Gappa
Richard and Patricia Garrigan
Rev. James Garvey
Anthony and Claudia
     Gasparino
Michael and Margaret
     Gaughan
Sr. Jane Gaughan IHM
Gerald and Sherri Gibbs
Rosalia Gish
Susan Gnann
Rev. Martin Goetz
Rev. Scott Goodfellow
Evelyn Goodman
Rev. John Gournas
Linda Grady
Patricia Grant
Donald Gregg
Diane Greiner
Rev. Jacob Greiner
Ron Grose
Michael Guerriero
Richard and Betsy Hadley
Kenneth Hahn
David and Katherine Hahn
Thomas and Mary Halpin
Steve and Rona Hamill
Darlene Handrick
Rita Ann Hanzek
Ellen Harmer
Kimmy Hartigan
Kathy Havranek
Nancy Hazuka
Dr. John Heffron
Donna Heide
John and Rhonda Heller
Doug and Vikki Henry
Andrew and Pamela Hiemer
Charles and Anna Hill
Fred and Bonnie Hiykel
Peggy Hoffman
Daniel and Sheila Hoffmann
Rod and Deborah Hofschulte
Marshall and Cathy Hohman
Rosemary Holeman
Toni Holiday
Holy Trinity Parish
Kimberly Holzapfel
Dolores Homic
Julia Hoving
Mary Howard
Monica Hughes
Jerry Hunt
Rev. Robert Ianelli
Immaculate Conception
     Church
Frank Insolera Jr.
Wilma Irlbeck
Beverly Jackson
Kathleen Jackson
Leona Janak

John and Joyce Olson
Pauline Olson
Omaha Community Foundation
Pat and Peggy O’Malley
Dennis and Ann O’Toole
Fred and Regina Otte
Daniel and Jenny Owens
Rev. Joseph Paddock
Alexander and Tamara Pandolfo
Jose-Mari Papa
Joyce Parayno
Cynthia Parent
Chad and Elizabeth Parsons
Leo Patalinghug
Bishop Richard Pates
Jim and Mary Patterson
James and Sharon Payne
Roger and Mary Peirce
Rev. Rene Pellessier
Raymond and Kathleen Pentagulio
James Peter
Arthur Peter
Rev. Michael Petering
Dr. Richard Peters
John and Melinda Peterson
Rev. Daniel Peterson
Mike and Kathleen Peterson
Kevin and Cindy Pfeifer
Gregory and Barbara Pflaum
Lorraine Pierce
Mark Pilon
Franklin and Elizabeth Pinter
John and Patricia Pires
Daniel and Cheryl Placzek
Dennis and Denise Podjenski
Brent and Michelle Pohlman
Greg and Laurie Porter
Cathy Potter
Delmer and Mary Jane Powell
Jerry and Lorraine Prahl
Rev. Robert Preisinger
Bruce and Joan Prenosil

Rev. Arthur Proulx
Myrt Quinn
Yvonne Rafferty
Dan and Vicki Ramaekers
Rev. Thielo Ramirez
Delana Rauterkus
Robert and Barbara Redmond
Robert Reed
David Reed
Dan and Janelle Reeder
Rev. Kevin Regan
Edward and Rose Regan
Joanne Reich
Kris Reicks
James Reilly
Rev. Timothy Reker
John and Nadine Ries
Randy Rinicella
Robert and Mary Riviere
Paul Kerschinske and 
     Brigid Rock-Kerschinske
Rev. Danny Santos Rodrigues
Emmet and Fran Root
Michael Root
David and Mary Rossman
Mark and Lynnette Roxburgh
Al and Betty Jo Royal
Dr. Susan Rubinstein
Alice Ruder
Nancy Ryan
Karen Ryan
Caroline Safford
Roland and Diana Salerno
Santa Maria Del Mar Catholic
     Church
Amanda Sattler
Vic and Marie Sayour
John and Cheryl Schanbacher
Sara Scheunemann
Jeanne Schmidt
Larry and Jolene Schmitt
Susan Schneider

Erica Schneider
Jonathan and Jennifer Schopp
John and Toni Schroeder
Brenda Schroll
Rev. Patrick Schultz
Monica Schulz
Bill and Barbara Schumacher
A. Ann Schumacher
Rev. Hugh Schwartz
Jeffrey and Rosemary Schwedes
June Schweiger
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz
Rev. Msgr. Kenneth Seifried
Stephen and Ann Severin
Vince and Judy Shaw
Ryan and Kathy Sheedy
Lyle and Jacqueline Simmons
Thomas and Mary Ann Sladek
Tim and Dorothy Slattery
Cathy Smith
Dr. Janet Smith
Cece Smith
Rose Ann Smith
Dick and Ginny Smith
Dr. James and Marguerite Smith
Kathleen Smithberg
Rick and Patty Smolczyk
Mark and Mary Ann Snelson
James and Anna Marie Spargo
David and Shannon Spargo
Gene and Marilyn Spence
St. Boniface Church
St. Clare of Assisi Catholic Church
St. Joseph Church
St. Joseph Church
St. Joseph the Workman
St. Mary Church
St. Mary, Star of the Sea Church
St. Mary’s Catholic Church
St. Patrick Parish
St. Philip Neri Catholic Church
St. Rose of Lima Church

John and Jeanne Stadsvold
Kelly Starman
Rev. Msgr. Michael Steber
Roger and Kathy Steffensmeier
Rev. Michael Steffes Jr.
Neil Steffl
Robert and Sandy Stier
Mark and Michelle Stinson
Richard and Trudy Stodola
Stoppini Foundation
Christopher and Sarah Stravitsch
Rev. Paul Sullivan
Justin and Katie Svec
John Svoboda
David and Josalynn Swan
Rev. Michael Swanton
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Rev. Joseph Taphorn
Rev. Mathias Thelen
Catherine Thompson
Lawrence Thummel
Dennis and Judith Tierney
Rev. James Tigges
Rev. Paul Timmerman
Steve and Cecelia Tonn
Dr. Jim and Susan Tracy
Rev. Edmond Travers, M.S.C.
Katherine Troia
Marjorie Uerling
Todd and Mary Vandal
Greg and Karen VanDyke
Jay and Amy Vankat
Michael and Alice Villone
Robert Vlock
Rev. Joseph Vogel
Martin Vu
Ken and Beth Vyvlecka
Patricia Wagner
Rev. Andrew Wakefield
Don and Rita Wall
Shannon Walsh
George and Margarita Wanek

Blessings, Cont.
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Above: Bill Lindsay, Rev. James Kramper and Larry Dwyer share a 
few moments of joy at the IPF Dinner for JPII Fund Priests.

To the left:  Bishop Andrew Cozzens prepares the monstrance for 
Adoration at the IPF Symposium.

Below:  Archbishop Patrón Wong prepares to walk to the Chapel 
with Archbishop Aquila, Archbishop Lucas, Bishop Cozzens, Fr. 
Gabuzda and Rev. Msgr. David Toups at the Symposium.

Edward and Linda Janeczko
Won Mee Jang
Michelle Jareske
Stevie Jasinski
Martie Jaworski
Lisa Jergovic
Randy Jespersen
Patrick John
Richard and Barbara Johnson
Amy Johnson
Jeff and Mary Beth Jorgensen
Marilyn Julian
Ron and Maxine Kantor
Joseph Kapczynski
Betty Ann Karolski
Eric and Brittany Kauffman
Mary Ann Keegan
Matthew Keller
Ruth Anne Kennedy
Scott and Suzanne Kerr
Karen and Gary Klein
Bruce and Susan Kleven
Stephan and Helen Kliethermes
Tom and Tammy Klimisch
Ron and Carol Kluck
Teri Kneifl
Michael and Susan Knier
Knights of Columbus Assembly #602
Knights of Columbus Council #7699
Knights of Columbus Council #7825
Knights of Columbus Council #7954
Knights of Columbus Council #10607
Knights of Columbus Council #11810
Knights of Columbus Council #15944
Rev. August Koeune
Marvine Koliha
Robert and Olga Koory
Daniel Kopczynskie
Judi Koubsky
Deacon John and Helen
     Kronschnabel
Richard and Karol Kubat
Mary Ann Kuhn
Loretta LaCorte
Daniel and Susan Ladenburger
C.W. and Cecilia Ladue
Marilyn LaPorta
Jerry Lasseigne
Patricia Laughlin
Rita Lawler
Mitzi LeClair
Lawrence and Shellee Leif
Rev. Donald Leiphon
Jed Lewis
Rev. Matthew Libra
Joan Liekhus
Sr. Faustina Lightfoot
Rev. Craig Loecker
Kent and Marilyn Lorens
Rev. Jeffrey Lorig
Tom and Nancy Lund
Rick and Linda Lutmer
Thomas and Joyce Lynch

Rita Macaulay
Anne Madison
Cathy Magee
Thomas and Patricia Mainelli
Rev. Msgr. George Majoros
Kathleen Mandina
Pennie Marchetti
Marian Sisters Diocese of Lincoln
Joseph and Carolyn Marino
Turf Martin
Rev. Burke Masters
Molly Mattingly
Myron and Arlene Mayberger
Virginia McCargill
Deacon Robert and Peggy McClellan
Jan McGargill
Chris and Kathie McGee
Lisa McGill
Steven and Gwen McMahan
Mary Ellen McNulty
Cully McVaney
Cyril and Sharon Meister
Moira Janson Melvin
Jan Menks
Mary Miller
Lorraine Miller
Carol Monaco
Theresa Mondello
Brendan and Ellen Moran
Pino and Gail Moro
Edward and Maye Mueller
David and Michelle Muirhead
Muriel Munchrath
Rev. Dale Nau
Sharon Neal
Mark and Cynthia Nelson
Kathleen Nemetz
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge
Brenda Novak
William and Margaret O’Brien
Fran O’Connor
Michael and Martha O’Connor
Lois Ann O’Gara
Vern and Jan Ohlinger
Mary Olivett
Kenneth and Mary Ellen Olsson
Gregory and Mary O’Riley
Robert and Kristine Ostdiek
Our Mother of Good Counsel Parish
Anne Page
John and Kristina Pakiz
James and Arlene Paladino
Logan Parrish
Rev. Marc Paveglio
Mary Pearson
Roger and Pauline Pedroza
Mark Pelan
Mark and Lizabeth Perque
JoAnn Peterson
Les and Anne Peterson
Dave and Patty Peterson
John Pietruszka
Joseph and Mary Pittman

Robert and Maureen Pivec
Jim and Cate Pogge
Lavern and Lois Preusser
Dr. Elizabeth Prigge
Prince of Peace Community
Doug and Margaret Quinn
Wayne and Rebecca Quinn
Joe and Jackie Raus
Robert and Karen Reed
Joan Reese-Giesman
Bob and Cheryl Reeson
Paul Regina
Mike and Debb Rezac
Dennis and Ruth Riesselman
Margaret Righter
Salvatore and Giovanna Risicato
Laura Romero
Lola Rone
Rev. John Rooney
Madelene Rose
Rev. Eric Roush
Rev. Andrew Roza
James Ruane
Be Rudolff
Rev. Anthony Russo
Gary and Bonnie Sadi
Todd and Martha Saettele
Rev. Christopher Sahd
Saints Peter and Paul Church
Anthony Salomone
Sr. Rosella Salvato
Steve and Judy Samson
Taylor Sanford
Emily Sauvageau
Michael Scahill
Tim and Amy Scheer
School Sisters of Christ the King
Mel and Susan Schrader
Julie Schram
Larry and Debbie Schroer
Yvonne Schuster
Bob and Carol Schwarzlow
Rev. Joseph Scorzello, Jr.
George and Vicki Sefranek
Paul and Gabriela Sefranek
Seminary of Our Lady of Providence
Robert Sempek
Clint and Janet Shafer
Dick and Jan Silvernail
Julius and Patricia Single
Jim and Shirley Skinner
John and Karen Smith
Jay and Tricia Snow
James and Delia Sorensen
Jerry and Mary Souta
Donald Spica and Marilyn
     D’Andrea-Spica
St. Joseph Parish
St. Patricks Church
Joanne Stahura
Gigi Stamp
Douglas and Rebecca Steinke
Rev. Bob Stellini

B
l
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s
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g
s,

C
o
n
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Vic and Jane Stevenart
Jerome and Shelly Stolinski
Ronald and Joyce Stranglen
Jerry and Delores Streight
Joseph and Luetta Stuczynski
Diane Sturm
Gary Suing
Jerome and Mary Jo Sund
Travis Tangeman
Scott and Heather Tarson
Mary Teichmeier
Loretta Thibodeau
Barbara Thompson
Jerold and Linda Thomsen
Deacon Emmet and Susan Tinley
Chris and Kathy Tracy
Mariela Tribulato
Robert Troia
Scott and Barbara Vala
Ann Van Osdel

Deacon Eric and Kathleen
     Vande Berg
Melissa Vanek
Jutka Varhegyi
Mary Ann Versaw
Joanne Villano
John and Bernadette Vlock
Richard Vondenkamp
John and Clostina Vrbka
Dave and Ruth (Caddy) Vyhlidal
Jon and Laurie Wagner
Kathryn Walowski
Jeff and Ginger Wardyn
James and Carol Wathen
Christin and Sarah Watson
Carla Wehling
Ray and Sandi Weinberg
Dr. Denis Weis
Bryan and Mary Welty
Beverly West

Captain Edward and Marvel
     Whelan, Jr.
Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
James Whitmore
Warren and Nancy Whitted
Edmund Wickenheiser
Daniel Wiggen
Angie Wingert
Jo Woodworth
Viola Wray
Robert Wright
Christopher and Cathy Wright
Anna Yurrick
Joseph and Mary Zaborowski
Joseph and Denise Ziegler
Rev. James Zimmer
Helen Zoucha
Philip Zubrod

From the top down:
1) The JPII Medallion, on display at the 
dinner event celebrating those priests 
honored by donations to the fund.
2) Deacon James Keating, offering a few 
words at the IPF Lenten Morning of 
Reflection.
3) Bishop Hanefeldt, speaking at the 
Symposium in Florida.
4) Rev. Rafferty, Kathy Kanavy, 
Archbishop Patrón Wong, and Rev. 
Gabuzda at the chapel in St. Vincent de 
Paul Seminary.
5) Valerie Conzett reflects in silence at 
the IPF Lenten Morning of Reflection.
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Please consider joining us by 
registering for one or more of 

these events on our website:
www.priestlyformation.org

25th Anniversary 
Celebration

“A Reason for Your Hope”
July 12-13, 2019

   The Institute for Priestly 
Formation 25th Anniversary 
Celebration and Gala Banquet will 
celebrate the past graces received 
and ask for continued blessings for 
IPF, its friends and faculty, and the 
many diocesan seminarians and 
priests it serves.
   Event chairs, Tim and Sally 
O’Neill, are working with dozens 
of volunteers and IPF staff to 
create a gathering that celebrates 
this jubilee and nourishes both the 
mind and spirit with the mission 
of IPF at the center. Weekend 
events commence with Evening 
Prayer and Eucharistic Adoration 
at St. Cecilia’s Cathedral at 6 p.m. 
on Friday, July 12th. 
   On Saturday, laity and church 
leaders will gather from 9 a.m. to 
noon at the Hilton Omaha for 
talks from Deacon James Keating, 
Ph.D., director of Theological 
Formation at IPF, “Finding God 
in Everyday Life” and Rev. Mark 
Toups, vicar general for the 
Diocese of Houma-Thibodaux 
and a member of IPF’s faculty, 
“Keeping the Main Thing, the 
Main Thing.” 
   Saturday morning is 
complimentary to all as a way of 
expressing thanksgiving for the 
support received throughout the 
years. A Mass of Thanksgiving 
will be celebrated at 4 p.m. on 

25th Anniversary Gala Banquet
Hilton Omaha

5:30 p.m. July 13th

25th Anniversary Mass
St. Cecilia Cathedral
4:00 p.m. July 13th

Talks From Rev. Mark Toups 
and Deacon James Keating

Hilton Omaha
9:00 a.m. July 13th

Evening Prayer and 
Adoration

St. Cecilia Cathedral
6:00 p.m. July 12th

Saturday at St. Cecilia Cathedral. 
The Gala Banquet will gather laity 
and clergy, alumni and friends 
back at Hilton Omaha starting 
with cocktails at 5:30 p.m. Tickets 
for the Gala Banquet are $150 per 
person and are available online at 
www.priestlyformation.org or by 
calling Linda 402-280-3901.
   “IPF and its programs have had a 
powerfully positive impact on the 
Church these last 25 years,” said 
O’Neill. 
   The July event is an opportunity 
to celebrate the foresight and 
perserverance of the founders, IPF’s 
advisors and early faculty members. 
It is also a time to thank those who 
have helped the Institute along the 
way. “We are just pausing now to 
celebrate at this time, knowing that 
the future is looking so bright,” 
O’Neill concluded.

From Left to Right: Joe Patrone (Erie), Mauricio Tovar (omaha), rev. James 
Rafferty, Martin Vu (Orange), and Kevin Holland (Erie). These four seminarians 
went on IPF’s first pre-ordination retreat, led by rev. Rafferty, in Florida. The 

Next retreat will take place in December 2019 in Corpus Christi, Texas.

IPF will be 
participating in 
Omaha Gives 

on 

Mark your calendars and join us for this 
day of giving!
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Rev. Marc Lim
Dr. Michael and Patricia Bittles
Dr. Patrick and Anne Mahoney

Rev. Craig Loecker
David and Marilyn Keller
William and Lesa Lindsay
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Frank Lomica
Angela Martin

Rev. Christopher Lubecke
Mary Boone

Rev. Msgr. Joseph Masiello
Anonymous 
Rev. Msgr. Gerard McCarren

Rev. John McCarthy, S.J.
Edward and Joan McCarthy

Rev. Msgr. Stephen McGough
Angela Martin

Rev. Mark McKercher
Joyce Duffy

Rev. Richard Meredith
Angela Martin

Rev. Thomas Merkel
Anonymous

Rev. James Meysenburg
Anonymous (3)

Rev. Joseph Miksch
Jeffery and Cathy Gokie

Rev. Nicholas Mishek
Gregory and Barbara Pflaum
Tom and Kathryn Russell

Rev. Herman Niebrugge
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge

Rev. Richard Niebrugge
Brian and Kathleen Niebrugge

Rev. Matthew Niggemeyer
Joyce Duffy

Rev. John Norman
Joseph and Joan Norman

Rev. James Novotny
Knights of Columbus Council #07699

Rev. Patrick O’Kane
John and Rhonda Heller

Rev. Kizito Okhuoya
Dr. Kenneth and Norene Pavlik

Rev. Val Peter
Bill and Luisa Claus
Tim and Francie Conrad
Edward and Jean Crouchley
Barbara Fitzgerald
Dr. James Gerner
Gregory Harr
Maureen Johnson

Mary Kennedy
Karen and Gary Klein
Doris Kuhl
Daniel and Nancy Kuhl
Joseph and Barbara Lamoureux
James Mahoney
Joan Noneman
Arthur Peter
James Peter
Robert Reed
Kathleen Rowen
Vic and Jane Stevenart
Dennis and Judith Tierney
Michael and Alice Villone
Robert Vlock
Richard Vondenkamp
Renee Wickes
Bernard and Rose Wilson

Rev. John Pietramale
Anonymous (2)
Mike and Beth Jareske
Tom and Kathryn Russell
John and Toni Schroeder
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Richard Prindle
Angela Martin

Rev. Arthur Proulx
Frederic and Jane Topor

Rev. James Rafferty
Dr. Thomas and Cheryl Cavel
Doug and Kristi Coughlin
Angela Martin

Rev. Richard Reiser
Jim Wingender

Rev. John Rooney
Bishop William Dendinger
Charles Dondlinger
Mark and Julie Dwyer
Leon and Sue Eller
Ron Grose
James and Linda Haiar
Anthony Hergott
Knights of Columbus Assembly #595
Knights of Columbus Assembly #00605
Knights of Columbus Assembly #03486
Knights of Columbus Assembly #03606
Knights of Columbus Assembly #03640
Knights of Columbus Council #00596
Knights of Columbus Council #602
Knights of Columbus Council #938
Knights of Columbus Council #01717
Knights of Columbus Council #01739
Knights of Columbus Council #01793
Knights of Columbus Council #01794
Knights of Columbus Council #01861
Knights of Columbus Council #01966
Knights of Columbus Council #2023
Knights of Columbus Council #02272
Knights of Columbus Council #2411
Knights of Columbus Council #02716
Knights of Columbus Council #04979
Knights of Columbus Council #05383
Knights of Columbus Council #05455
Knights of Columbus Council #7034
Knights of Columbus Council #7699
Knights of Columbus Council #7714
Knights of Columbus Council #07954

Knights of Columbus Council #7966
Knights of Columbus Council #8469
Knights of Columbus Council #10184
Knights of Columbus Council #10607
Knights of Columbus Council #10913
Knights of Columbus Council #10965
Knights of Columbus Council #11001
Knights of Columbus Council #11810
Knights of Columbus Council #12086
Knights of Columbus Council #13080
Knights of Columbus Council #14077
Knights of Columbus Council #14423
Knights of Columbus Council #14685
Knights of Columbus Council #15407
Knights of Columbus Council #15944
Knights of Columbus Council #70825
Knights of Columbus Nebraska Jurisdication
Marvine Koliha
Daniel and Susan Ladenburger
Kent and Marilyn Lorens
Rev. Msgr. Robert H. Nienaber
Robert and Kristine Ostdiek
Kevin and Cindy Pfeifer
Stephen and Ann Severin
John and Karen Smith
John Svoboda
Jeff and Ginger Wardyn
Bryan and Mary Welty

Rev. Andrew Roza
Mike and Beth Jareske
Brent and Michelle Pohlman
Jay and Tricia Snow
Dr. Joseph and Louise Scott

Rev. William Safranek
Edmund Galas

Rev. James Sampson, s.P.
Michael and Susie Price
Roxie Lewis

Rev. Timothy Sandquist
Luke and Robin Bearth

Rev. Douglas Scheinost
Knights of Columbus Assembly #602
Knights of Columbus Council #602

Rev. Scott Schilmoeller
Brent and Michelle Pohlman

Rev. Msgr. Kenneth Seifried
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey

Rev. Thomas Shanahan, S.J.
Douglas McDermott
Greg and Theresa McDermott
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Donald Shane
Rita Lawler

Rev. Louis Sklar
Angela Martin

Rev. Daniel Soltys
Anonymous Donor
Christine Arnold
Robert and Terese Bartak
William and Linda Bayer
Margaret Benak
Glenn and Marian Bendon

Contributions to 
a St. John Paul II 

Fund account also 
supports the mission 

of IPF in the 
spiritual formation 
of seminarians and 
priests - in essence, 
blessing the future 

by helping form 
priests with a heart 

for Christ.

continued on pg. 19

Rev. Andy Alexander, S.J.
Mary Ann Pavich

Rev. Rafael Barbieri
Angela Martin

Rev. Thomas Bauwens
Chubb Charitable Foundation
Rev. Franklin Dvorak
William and Margaret O’Brien
The Family of Mark Pelan
Robertson Family Foundation

Rev. Christopher Begg
Knights of Columbus Council #11302

Rev. Paul Begley
Rosemary Weide

Rev. David Belt
Susan Clark

Rev. Stephen Boes
Dr. Ed and Sandy Kolb

Rev. Benjamin Boyd
Dr. Ted and Colleen Franco

Rev. Nicholas Cachia
Anonymous
Larry and Karen Dwyer
Angela Martin

Rev. Msgr. Thomas Cahalane
Angela Martin

Rev. Javier Castrejon
Angela Martin

Rev. Thomas Collins
Angela Martin

Archbishop Elden Francis
   Curtiss
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Rev. Msgr. Albert Davidsaver
Donald and Angie Wells

Rev. Michael DeAscanis
Angela Martin

Rev. Jerome Dillon
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. Thomas Duggan
Angela Martin

Rev. Alberto Esposito
Donald and Dolores Bach
Patricia Buckel
John and Karen Bulman
Louis and Frances Callegari
Adriana Domino
Anthony and Claudia Gasparino
Thomas and Joyce Lynch
John and Patricia Pires

Rev. Thomas Fangman, Jr.
Barb Bené
Matthew Graves
Elaine Nice
Larry and Debbie Schroer
Katherine Troia

Rev. Msgr. John Flynn
Ronald and Regina Worthington

Rev. John Forbes
Angela Martin

Rev. Richard Gabuzda
Angela Martin

Rev. Timothy Gallagher, O.M.V.
Doug and Kristi Coughlin

Rev. Larry Gillick, S.J.
Bruce and Marlene Haney

Rev. Lloyd Gnirk
Anonymous 

Rev. Jorge Alfonso Gomez-
   Alvarado
Kathleen Brennan

Rev. Tom Greisen
Rob and Mary Stuart

Rev. Michael Grewe
Scott and Virginia DeBates
Mark and Lynnette Roxburgh
Kevin Weber

Rev. Jose Gutiérrez
Angela Martin

Rev. Matthew Gutowski
Mike and Beth Jareske

Rev. Matthew Hardesty
Phyllis Boone

Rev. Patrick Harrison
Mike and Beth Jareske
Brent and Michelle Pohlman

Rev. Scott Harter
Dr. Ted and Colleen Franco

Rev. Daniel Hendrickson, S.J.
Anonymous

Rev. O. Lee Hightower
Matthew and Suzanne Heffron

Rev. Paul Hoesing
Gordon and Diann Bird
Duane Hoesing
Shannon Walsh

Rev. Robert Ippolito
Angela Martin

Rev. Mark Ivany
Loretta Ivany
Angela Martin

Rev. Frank Jindra
Anonymous

Rev. Philip Johnson
Angela Martin

Rev. Daniel Kampschneider
Herman and Ellen Weist

Rev. James Kramper
Dr. Patrick and Anne Mahoney

Rev. Thomas Krupski, O.F.M.
Anonymous (2)
Rita Higgins

Rev. Christopher Kubat, M.D.
Dr. Stephen and Jennifer Ackerman

Rev. Hector LaChapelle
Angela Martin

Rev. Paul LaFontaine
Anonymous (3)

Rev. Msgr. Paul Langsfeld
Knights of Columbus Council #11302

Rev. Timothy Lannon, S.J.
Tim and Francie Conrad

Rev. Lydell Lape
Knights of Columbus Council #09264

Rev. Taylor Leffler
Brent and Michelle Pohlman

Rev. Ryan Lewis
Brent and Michelle Pohlman

Saint John Paul II Fund Donors

Making a donation 
to a specific priest’s 

St. John Paul II 
Fund for Priests 

account is a great 
way to celebrate a 

priest’s birthday, say 
thank you, or offer 

encouragement. 

Is there a Priest who has made 
an impact on your life?  Someone 

who has accompanied you 
through life’s ups and downs?

Donations given during 2018 in honor of a priest
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   As we conclude the second year of the spiritual direction training 
program, it’s a blessing to see how the priest participants have forged real 
bonds of fraternity with each other.  It’s also a grace to see how open they 
are to the Lord and how they speak of the their experiences of the Lord’s 
presence with them and for them both in their personal prayer and in 
their active priestly ministry.  It’s a privilege to see how deeply committed 
they are to God and to his Church.
   I admire the vocation directors for the generosity with which they serve 
in a challenging ministry.  When they relax into the friendship that Jesus 
wants to share with them personally, they find renewed joy and hope in 
the ministry of accompanying others in their path toward priesthood.  
The grace of discerning the Lord’s voice is such a vital awareness in the 
midst of all priestly ministry, but especially those who serve in vocation 
work.  I am very grateful to have been able to accompany them in their 
retreat.
 - Rev. James Rafferty

Reflecting on the Spiritual 
Direction Training Program

Rev. Frank Baumert
John and Kristina Pakiz

Rev. Thomas Bauwens
Scott and Barbara Vala

Rev. Greg Baxter
Fritzi Fry
Michael and Margaret Gaughan

Chris and Peggy Berens
Larry and Karen Dwyer

Rev. James Brown, OAR
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz

Rev. Joshua Brown
Edward and Maye Mueller

Rev. Harry Buse
Marshall and Cathy Hohman

Archbishop Elden Francis 
Curtiss
Jerold and Linda Thomsen

Patty Davis
Richard and Betsy Hadley

Rev. James de Anda
Ruth Gappa

Marion Denion
Sarah Alves
Thomas and Laura Denion
Scott Denion

The Diaconate
Jerry and Mary Souta

Jane Dvorak
Linda Boyer

Rev. Alberto Esposito
Donald and Annmarie Brennan
Linda DiLeo
Nancy Hazo
Joseph Kapczynski
Marie Lane
Lynne McCabe
Pino and Gail Moro
Mary Olivett
Roland and Diana Salerno
Vic and Marie Sayour
Bob and Carol Schwarzlow
Daniel Wiggen

Rev. Msgr. John Esseff
George and Sherrie Esseff
Dr. Paul and Louise Latzko
Edmund Wickenheiser

Sidney and Susan Gnann
Susan Gnann

Rev. Scott Goodfellow
Alissa Bailey
Michael Guerriero

Rev. Tom Greisen
Christin and Sarah Watson

Rev. Matthew Gutowski
Scott and Barbara Vala

Bishop Joseph Hanefeldt
David and Maris Bentley
Scott and Cindy Heider
David and Mary Rossman
Ken and Beth Vyvlecka

Rev. Scott Harter
Anonymous

The Duane Hoesing Family
Matthew Hoesing

Rev. Paul Hoesing
Matthew Hoesing

Rose Holbrook
Anonymous

Michael Hoover
Dr. Harold Kreski

Rev. Norman Hunke
Edmund Galas

Rev. Mark Ivany
Loretta Ivany
Leo Patalinghug

Rev. Daniel Kampschneider
Dr. Jack Gordon

Kathy Kanavy
Rev. Patrick O’Kane

Rev. Kevin Klonowski
Pennie Marchetti

William Larsen, Sr.
Stevie Jasinski

Rev. Taylor Leffler
Anonymous

Rev. Craig Loecker
Jerry and Jennifer O’Doherty

Janet Masters
Rev. Burke Masters

Travis Mecum
Judi Koubsky

Sarah Medeiros
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros

Rev. Matthew Nash
Edward and Maye Mueller

Rev. Patrick Nields
David and Mary Ann Mucia

Rev. John Norman
Gretchen Mack

Rev. James O’Blaney C.Ss.R.
Douglass and Barbara Goss

Rev. Patrick O’Kane
Robert Lesenyie

Rev. Francis Pak
Nicholas and Carolyn Manhart

Rev. Msgr. Robert Panke
Larry and Karen Dwyer

Rev. Val Peter
Deborah Fortina

P. Thomas Pogge
Tom and Nancy Lund

Rev. Matthew Pratscher
Lisa McGill

The Priesthood of Jesus 
Christ
Rev. John Rozembajgier

Priests for Jesus
Mark and Michelle Stinson

Great Priests of Omaha
Kathleen Jackson

Rev. James Rafferty
Rev. Dennis Hanneman
Jeffrey Mazzone
Yvonne Rafferty

Marjorie Rayer
Be Rudolff

Marion, Brigid, Mick Reilly
James Reilly

Rev. Andrew Roza
Dr. Joseph and Louise Scott

Rev. Timothy Sahd
Douglass and Barbara Goss

Nicole Santos
John and Bobbi Matyja

Rev. Msgr. Kenneth Seifried
Tim and Francie Conrad

Rev. Donald Shane
Kathleen Rowen

Annie Skaletski
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.

Rev. Daniel Soltys
Joe and Jackie Raus

Deacon Kurt Sorensen
Chris and Kathie McGee

St. Isidore the Farmer Area 
Faith Community
Charlotte Rosemeier

St. Rose Parish
Anonymous

Rev. Bernie Starman
Kyle Loecker

James Taphorn
Rev. Joseph Taphorn

Rev. Mark Tomasiewicz
Kelly Starman

Rev. Mark Toups
Douglass and Barbara Goss

Rev. Scott Traynor
Daniel and Cheryl Placzek

Ellen Weist
Shirlee Goaley
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Rev. Al Zimmerman
Rita Macaulay

Tributes
Donations given during 2018 in honor of a friend or family member

   As we conclude the second year of the spiritual direction training 
program, it’s a blessing to see how the priest participants have forged real 
bonds of fraternity with each other.  It’s also a grace to see how open they 
are to the Lord and how they speak of the their experiences of the Lord’s 
presence with them and for them both in their personal prayer and in 
their active priestly ministry.  It’s a privilege to see how deeply committed 
they are to God and to his Church.
   I admire the vocation directors for the generosity with which they serve 
in a challenging ministry.  When they relax into the friendship that Jesus 
wants to share with them personally, they find renewed joy and hope in 
the ministry of accompanying others in their path toward priesthood.  
The grace of discerning the Lord’s voice is such a vital awareness in the 
midst of all priestly ministry, but especially those who serve in vocation 
work.  I am very grateful to have been able to accompany them in their 
retreat.
 - Rev. James Rafferty

Reflecting on the Spiritual 
Direction Training Program

Rev. Daniel Soltys (cont.)
Cecelia Birckhead
Linda Boyer
Ron Brew
Mary Brinkman
Rita Bystrek
Jerry and Mary Camp
Barry and Athena Combs
Merlin and Jacqueline Craig
Thomas and Patricia Dahir
William and Parsla Dineen
David Dolezal
Mary Anne Dworak
Ken and Barb Dworak
Bob and Mary Ann Evans
Paul Favara
Gerald and Sherri Gibbs
Rosalia Gish
Patricia Grant
Donald Gregg
Steve and Rona Hamill
Rita Ann Hanzek
William and Eugenia Harden
Ellen Harmer
Nancy Hazuka
Donna Heide
Doug and Vikki Henry
Fred and Bonnie Hiykel
Dolores Homic
Gerald and Ann Hug
Jerry Hunt
Wilma Irlbeck
Lucille Jaixen
Leona Janak
Raymond and Diane Janiak
Patrick John
Richard and Barbara Johnson
Ron and Maxine Kantor
Betty Ann Karolski
Eric and Brittany Kauffman
Mary Ann Keegan
Ron and Vicki Keller
Ruth Anne Kennedy

Tom and Tammy Klimisch
Robert and Olga Koory
Le Roy and Marilyn Kozeny
Rod and Marilyn Kruse
Richard and Karol Kubat
Lisa Lacrosse-Janousek
Jed Lewis
Mary Lickteig
Joan Liekhus
Robert and Kathleen Lodes
Rick and Linda Lutmer
John and Carol Maginn
Paul Maginn
Thomas and Patricia Mainelli
Joseph and Carolyn Marino
Ronald and Adella Mausbach
Dr. James and Ann McGill
Mary Miller
Kathleen Nemetz
Patrick and Julie O’Doherty
Kenneth and Mary Ellen Olsson
Anne Page
James and Arlene Paladino
James and Sharon Payne
Roger and Pauline Pedroza
Raymond and Kathleen Pentagulio
Les and Anne Peterson
Dave and Patty Peterson
Joseph and Mary Pittman
Delmer and Mary Jane Powell
Lavern and Lois Preusser
Wayne and Rebecca Quinn
Robert and Karen Reed
Mike and Debb Rezac
Salvatore and Giovanna Risicato
Karen Ryan
Todd and Martha Saettele
Steve and Judy Samson
A. Ann Schumacher
Yvonne Schuster
Jeffrey and Rosemary Schwedes
Robert Sempek
Clint and Janet Shafer

Dick and Jan Silvernail
Jim and Shirley Skinner
Rose Ann Smith
Jim and Dee Sorensen
Richard and Trudy Stodola
Jerome and Shelly Stolinski
Jerry and Delores Streight
Joseph and Luetta Stuczynski
Gary Suing
Loretta Thibodeau
Catherine Thompson
Chris and Kathy Tracy
Ann Van Osdel
Dr. Denis Weis
Charles and Marie Werp
Beverly West
James Whitmore
Jo Woodworth
Chris and Cathy Wright
Helen Zoucha

Rev. Padraic Stack
Susan Clark

Rev. Msgr. Ralph Steffensmeier
Knights of Columbus Council #07889

Rev. Clifford Stevens
Knights of Columbus Council #07550

Rev. Max Striedl
Scott and Heather Tarson

Rev. Philip Tighe
Angela Martin

Rev. Mark Toups
Barbara Goss

Rev. Alejandro Valladares
Angela Martin

Rev. John Victoria
Angela Martin

Rev. Michael Voithofer
Doug and Kristi Coughlin
Mike and Beth Jareske
Tom and Kathryn Russell
Jay and Tricia Snow

Rev. Kris von Maluski
Angela Martin

Rev. Jack Vu
Angela Martin

Rev. John Wakube
Angela Martin

Rev. Leo Walsh, S.T.D.
Ray and Patty Neppl

Rev. Patrick Walsh
Anonymous (2)
Michael and Suzie Lawler
Mary Jean McManus

Rev. Damien Wee
Mike and Beth Jareske

Rev. Msgr. William Whelan
Captain Edward and Marvel Whelan, Jr.

Rev. Donald Williams
Angela Martin

Rev. Leo Wolpert
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert

Bishop Luis Raphael Zarama
Angela Martin

continued from pg. 17

Saint John Paul II Fund Donors, Cont.

Pictured: A small group of participants in Section B of the Spiritual Direction Training Program smile for the 
camera.  There are two sections of this program, with 126 participants in total.
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Leo and Adeline Altman
Bill and Margaret Altman

The James and Callista 
Ambrose Family
James and Callista Ambrose

Virginia Anyanike
Daniel and Angie Connelly

Clayton Byam
Dr. Perry Williams

Al Cherep
Kevin and Christine Armshaw

Richard and Bev Crotty
Peter and Julie Guile

Jack Cruise
Colleen Cruise

The Dammermann and 
Bareggi Families
Markus and Francesca Dammerman

Robert Doran
Judy Doran

Delores Drahota
Dr. Perry Williams

Rev. Robert Duffy
Gus and Carol Dworak

Rev. Msgr. Peter Dunne
Daniel and Angie Connelly
Stephen and Heather Hruby

Jack Egermier
Gregory and Mary O’Riley

George and Margaret 
Gabuzda
Joan Reese-Giesman

Rev. Msgr. Robert Gass
Gus and Carol Dworak

Rev. Richard Hauser, S.J.
Dr. Richard and Michaela Belatti

Judy Hoesing
Matthew Hoesing

Betty Hunt
Dave and Kelli Coover

The William Jacobs Family
Rev. William Jacobs, Jr.

Larry Jennings
Jo Holloway

Deacon Robert Jergovic
Lisa Jergovic

James Keene, III
Dr. Perry Williams

Dennis Kennedy
Ruth Anne Kennedy

Jean Kenny
Thomas and Danielle Kenny

Thomas Knight, Jr.
Kathleen Knight

Lois Krautkremer
Kathryn Walowski

Stephen Kuhry
Mary Howard

Ed Laughlin
Patricia Laughlin

Don Leahy
Jack McGraw

Daniel Legband
Linda Legband

Margaret Lyons
Marilyn Crane

Reilly McCarren
Judith McCarren

Rev. James McCormick
Richard and Mary Pat McCormick

Rev. Daniel McEnery
John and Debra Erhart

Bob McKeon
Mary McKeon

David Medeiros, Sr.
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros

Bishop Anthony Milone
Betty Shrier

Anthony and Angelina 
Miscia
Dr. Vincent Miscia

Phyllis Nichols
Deacon David and JoAnn Medeiros

Ken O’Brien
Eileen O’Brien

Rev. Msgr. William O’Connell
Rev. Kerry Prendiville

Joyce Pietramale
Daniel and Angie Connelly
Herman and Ellen Weist

Philip Pogge
Robert and Dorothy Broghammer
John and Doreen Griffith
Michael and Mary Leighton
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea

Jim Pruss
Marilyn Julian

Juanita Rameriz
George and Margarita Wanek

Patricia Ramsey
Betty Shrier

Betsy Reed
James and Callista Ambrose
Anonymous
Vince and Linda Antonelli
Doug and Sue Barrett
Levi and Ann Bauer
Barb Bené
Kathleen Brennan
Dr. Jerold and Marilyn Buresh
Shawn and Julie Cleary
Timothy Connor
Judy Doran
Don Erftmier
John and Joan Fangman
Duane and Jane Fenner
Bob and Theresa Gunia
David and Katherine Hahn
Janet Haney
Kimmy Hartigan
Judy Harvey
Bill and Mary Katherine Helget
Rita Higgins
Kimberly Holzapfel
Dr. David and Mary Anne Hoover
Mike and Beth Jareske
Amy Johnson
James Kineen
Deacon John and Helen Kronschnabel
Michael and Suzie Lawler
Les and Phyllis Lawless
Mary Jean McManus
Cully McVaney
Michael and Sue Mooney
David and Michelle Muirhead
Dennis and Ellin Murphy
Mark and Cynthia Nelson
Vern and Jan Ohlinger
Jim and Mary Patterson
Mike and Kathleen Peterson
Gregory and Barbara Pflaum
P. Thomas and Anne Pogge
Delana Rauterkus
Robert and Barbara Redmond

Betsy Reed (cont.)
Jeff and Amy Schmid
Greg and Mary Lynn Schwietz
Vince and Judy Shaw
Dr. Paul and Judy Tamisiea
Roman and Vera Uhing
Greg and Karen VanDyke
John and Bernadette Vlock
Ray and Sandi Weinberg
Herman and Ellen Weist
Dan and Beth Wells
Warren and Nancy Whitted

Rev. Thomas Roberts
Rev. Msgr. Paul Bochicchio

Vic Schlautman
Lois Ann O’Gara

Rev. Robert Schmitz
Betty Shrier

Patrick Swanton
Rev. Michael Swanton

Paul and Susan Travers
Rev. Edmond Travers, M.S.C.

Fred Weppner
Captain Edward and Marvel Whelan, Jr.

Donna Williams
Vince and Linda Antonelli
Edward and Ann Batchelder
Anne and Madeleine Begley
Dr. Richard and Michaela Belatti
Barb Bené
Stephen and Jill Brayfield
Tom and Jody Byam
Richard and Mary Jo Coffey
Dr. James and Joan Dunlap
Dr. Allen and Carol Dvorak
John and Joan Fangman
Barbara Fitzgerald
Jane Flood
Richard and Patricia Garrigan
Jean Korff
Cathy Magee
Dr. James and Ann McGill
John and Carol Mullen
P. Thomas and Anne Pogge
Michael Scahill
Robert Troia
Jon and Laurie Wagner
Patricia Wagner
Warren and Nancy Whitted
Dr. Perry Williams

Grant Wolken
Janet Wolken

Regina Wolpert-Ratino
Dr. Michael and Joanna Wolpert

   On March 29-31, 2019 seminary 
formators, theologians and 
Bishops gathered at St. Vincent 
de Paul Regional Seminary, in 
Boynton Beach, Florida to listen 
to and converse with Archbishop 
Jorge Carlos Patrón Wong of the 
Congregation for Clergy, Most Rev. 
Joseph Hanefeldt, Bishop of Grand 
Island, NE, Rev. Msgr. Michael 
Heintz, Academic Dean, Mt. St. 
Mary Seminary in MD, Dr.  John 
and Nancy Cavadini of University 
of Notre Dame, IN, and the Most 
Rev. Andrew Cozzens, Auxiliary 
Bishop of St. Paul/Minneapolis, 
MN on the topic of seminary 
formation as it is envisioned within 
the Congregation for Clergy’s new 
document, The Gift of the Priestly 
Vocation. 
   The gathering was a watershed 
moment for those attending the 
symposium. Within the formal 
addresses by the presenters and 

the informal conversations 
among the participants, a new 
vision of seminary formation was 
contemplated and considered. Key 
to this vision was threefold, first 
seeing seminary as communities 
where seminarians mature and 
develop into disciples of Christ 
ready to be configured to His 
self-giving ministry as their own 
identity. Secondly, it became 
clear that an image of seminary 
being predominantly “school” was 
inadequate to serve the needs of the 
Church in Western culture today. 
Thirdly, the symposium explored 
the necessity of seminarians 
spending time transitioning into 
formation within a preparatory year 
thus attaining a ‘recovery’, if you 
will, from the more superficial 
aspects of Western culture. 
   Archbishop Patrón Wong noted, 
“The transformation of the heart 
of each seminarian . . . must 

necessarily be manifested in their 
feelings, attitudes, and lifestyle, in 
which it is verified that his heart is 
effectively assimilating to that of 
the same Lord, Servant and Good 
Shepherd.  For this reason, integral 
formation makes each seminarian 
more deeply, a true Missionary 
Disciple.”
   Theologian, Dr. John Cavadini 
commented, “We need pastors 
whose lives are constantly being 
rooted in Jesus Christ, the Servant 
and Good Shepherd, moving . . . 
the lay faithful to dare to follow 
their example of a continuous 
attitude of docility to the Holy 
Spirit in the Church, even 
against the cultural and ecclesial 
environment in which they live . . 
. . The priest is a person who is ‘set 
apart’, but set apart on behalf of the 
rest of humanity.

To the far left: Rev. Msgr. 
Toups is involved in one of the 
lively small group discussions.

To the left:  Archbishop Patrón 
Wong was the celebrant for 
Mass on the 4th Sunday of 
Lent.

Above:  Another small group 
discussion is taking place 
during one of the sessions.

An International Symposium
Exploring the Ratio Fundamentalis on Seminary Formation

Memorials
Donations given during 2018 in honor of a deceased friend or family member
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Calendar of 
Events

   We are both delighted and 
disheartened to announce that Tom 
Pogge, Executive Director of the IPF 
Foundation has retired as of February 
28, 2019.
   Tom joined the IPF team in 2006 
taking the helm of the then fledgling 
Institute for Priestly Formation 
Foundation and leading the broader 
development efforts of the Institute.  
During Tom’s tenure the fundraising 
capacity of IPF more than doubled. 
   “Having lived through all the 
changes from Vatican II and the 
confusion that came out of it, I 
think we’re seeing a renewal of 
the Church and what the Council 
Fathers were really calling for starting 
to emerge,” Tom explains.  “To 
renew the Church, we need strong, 
spiritually healthy priests. And when 
people learn about what IPF is doing 
to serve this holy purpose, they’re 
excited — and rightly so.”
   Tom’s evangelistic fervor for IPF 
was instrumental in broadening the 
base for support and positioning 
the Institute to respond to the 
growing needs of the Church he 
so loves.  Tom’s capable guidance 
was instrumental in enabling IPF 
to increase the capacity of both the 
seminarian and spiritual director 
training program and enabling IPF 
to expand its reach by providing 
programming for seminary personnel 
and launching IPF Publishing that 

now boasts over 25 titles.  
   Tom brought invaluable experience 
and strategic vision to IPF.  Tom 
had a 33-year career as a lawyer, 
which included a tour of duty with 
the U.S. Army JAGC Corps.and 20 
years as partner in a national law 
firm. He also served as executive 
vice president and general counsel 
of a high-tech company and vice 
president and general counsel of a 
large international corporation.
   Tom is a longstanding member of 
Legatus and Serra Club.  He played a 
key role in launching the Holy Name 
Housing Corp and held leadership 
roles at St. Leo the Great, St. Pius 
X/St. Leo School, Creighton Prep, 
Duchesne Academy and Creighton 
University and served as president of 
Spirit Catholic Radio’s board.
   More recently, Tom served as a 
lieutenant for the Equestrian Order 
of the Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem.  
Having served with distinction, 
in 2018 Tom was appointed 
vice governor general of North 
America for the order.  His new 
responsibilities prompted his decision 
to step down from IPF.
   We offer Tom our deepest gratitude 
for his years of service to IPF and 
pray for his continued success as 
he moves into yet another stage of 
retired life.

With Gratitude for 
Tom Pogge

St. John’s, Omaha, NE

May 21, 2019
Evening of Adoration, 

Prior to Summer Programs

Omaha, NE

May 22, 2019
Omaha Gives

24 Hr Charitable Challenge

Creighton, Omaha, NE

May 26, 2019
2019 Summer Seminarian 

Program Begins

Creighton University, 
Omaha, NE

July 12-13, 2019
25th Anniversary 

Celebration

Creighton University, 
Omaha, NE

July 17, 2019
Friends Night with 

Spiritual Moms and Sons

   As we in Omaha have moved 
gratefully from a long winter to spring, 
we also note several transitions in 
our office staff.  For the first time in 
our twenty-five years, two IPF staff 
members have retired (see the next 
page for the details on Tom Pogge’s 
retirement).  
   Bobbi Matyja, who worked with 
IPF as administrative assistant for 
about 5 years, retired at the beginning 
of January.  Bobbi brought great 
enthusiasm and wonderful dedication 
to the IPF mission.  Bobbi was our “go 
to” person for various needs around 
the office.  She would always make sure 
that things were always in tip-top shape 
and running smoothly.  Somehow, she 
managed to carry on with her various 
projects amidst constant interruptions 
from phone calls, front door visitors, 

answering questions and tending to 
details on behalf of everyone on staff.  
   Bobbi worked closely with Dr. 
Margarett Schlientz arranging 
summer apostolic placements for our 
seminarians.  As hospitals and other 
service institutions became ever more 
concerned that volunteers should be 
well prepared and qualified (including 
health screening and background 
checks), the work for this one part 
of the summer program increased 
dramatically.  Bobbi was able to gather 
all the parts together and make for 
smooth running of this important part 
of the summer program.  
   Though we will miss her we are 
grateful that she now volunteers for 
IPF once a week.  We are happy to 
welcome Josie Clarey who has come on 
board in Bobbi’s place.  

   A mother’s prayers for her son are 
special.  An IPF Spiritual Mom’s 
prayers for her summer seminarian 
“son” are similarly special.  
   For the past twelve years, every 
seminarian in IPF’s summer program 
has had women praying for him.  The 
women are told their son’s name, 
his age, his diocese, and his current 
seminary.  The seminarian is given 
his “mother’s” name and is invited to 
pray for her as well.  One Hail Mary 
a day.  That’s it.  But the graces from 

those simple prayers create a “dome of 
grace” which the faculty has said makes 
a difference in the receptivity of the 
hearts and minds of the seminarians.  
   Women who are matched “one-to-
one” come together at the end of the 
program and meet their sons.  The 
evening is magical.  The Spiritual 
Moms have been praying for a man 
they’ve never met, and the sons have 
been made aware that someone is 
praying for them, by name, every day. 
Then they meet.  It’s an evening of 

shared joy.
   Others outside Omaha are also 
invited to pray for IPF summer 
seminarians.  They receive a calendared 
list with every seminarian’s name and 
can pray for them a few at a time.  By 
the end of the summer, they’ve prayed, 
by name, for each man.  
   If you are interested in becoming 
a 2019 Spiritual Mom, you can 
learn more and register online at 
priestlyformation.org or send an email 
to ipfmoms@gmail.com.  

IPF Staff Transitions

Spiritual Mothers and Sons

Pictured above:  
Bobbi Matyja, who retired in January

Pictured below:  
Josie Clarey, our newest IPF staff member

Pictured below: Rev. James Rafferty, Kathy 
Kanavy, Tom Pogge, Linda Antonelli and Rev. 
Richard Gabuzda smile for a picture taken at 

Tom’s farewell luncheon.
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Fr. Richard Gabuzda, Kathy Kanavy, and Fr. John Horn, S.J. are pictured below at the March Symposium 
in Boyton Beach, Florida at St. Vincent de Paul Regional Seminary.  The fourth founder, Fr. George 
Aschenbrenner, S.J., is not pictured.

The Founders of IPF


